
From: NORMAN HANSEN
To: UTC DL Commissioners; Records Management (UTC)
Subject: Comments to Puget Sound Energy Final IntegratedRresource Plan for Electricity docket UE 200304
Date: Thursday, May 6, 2021 10:44:40 AM

External Email

May 6, 2021

To:  Chairman David Danner Commissioner, Ann Rendahl Commissioner, Jay
Balasbas, Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 621 Woodland
Square Loop SE Lacey, WA 98503

 

Comments to Puget Sound Energy Final Integrated Resource Plan for
Electricity and Natural Gas, dockets UE 200304 (electricity) and UG
200305 (natural gas)

 

The final IRP is missing inclusion of an important discussion on Transmission
Lines especially Energize Eastside. Several times PSE planned to include EE
on the IRP Agenda and then removed it even though it is required by
Washington Law.  This lack of transparency is unacceptable to IRP
Stakeholders and neither in the public interest nor the Washington
Administrative Code (chapter 8).  It is believed that PSE has not participated in
good faith.

 

After 8 years, PSE has spent $89,000,000 on EE as reported on 
Form1 from FERC. They claim that this is part of product development and is
already incorporated in the ratepayer base.  If true, this does not seem prudent
nor reasonable to the best interests of ratepayers.

 

The Coalition of Eastside Neighborhoods for Sensible Energy (CENSE)
members have obtained CEII clearance from FERC as qualified to review
appropriate data to justify  the need and validity of data for EE. Optionally, the
prudent action for PSE is to proceed with approval from the Energy Facility
Site Evaluation Council (EFSEC) rather than burden local jurisdictions with
technical issues which they have limited technical capability.
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Hopefully the UTC will recognize that at this point in time that EE is not a
prudent or confirmed lowest reasonable cost project. If a rate hearing were held
today it would be difficult to justify the EE Transmission Line based on current
released data. One can only surmise that PSE bypassed EFSEC and the IRP
because it would not survive the technical review.

 

It is requested that the UTC request PSE to complete the IRP EE review in
order to serve the best interests of ratepayer.

 

Norman Hansen, 3851 136th Ave. NE, Bellevue,WA. 98005;  BSEE 1962
Michigan State University ,IRP Technical Stakeholder Representing Bellevue
Bridle Trails (A Community of 10,000 North Bellevue Residents). 


